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CHARGE TO THE USI FACULTY SENATE 

Formal Request for USI Faculty Senate Action 

 

Name: 

Date of Submission: November 17, 2021 

Name of Faculty Senate Representatives 

Complete the following items and submit this form to either your Faculty Senate 
Representative or to the Faculty Senate Chair for consideration by the Faculty 
Senate. 

1. Charge Title: 
 
Improve service and communication about leave administration between USI 
Benefits Staff and employees. 
 

2. Background 
 
A number of faculty colleagues have had to take medical or family leave over the 
last few years and have experienced a lack of clear and consistent answers from 
Human Resources/Benefits. 
 
When an employee seeks leave, the circumstances are often stressful or even 
life-threatening. While we recognize that the University requires certain 
paperwork to validate leaves, we ask that the administration of that process be 
improved and standardized. Clear, consistent leave administration would benefit 
the employee and allow the Benefits staff to get the paperwork they need quickly 
and efficiently. 
 

3. Action Requested and Desired Result 

We request that USI Human Resources create a streamlined process for requesting 
leave that is transparent and informative. For example: 

• Create a leave FAQ page for the website and keep it updated 
• Have one point of contact for leaves (with an internal backup) and route all 

inquiries about leaves or potential leaves to that person 
• HR communicates with the faculty chair/dean to coordinate payment for class 

coverage and assists the faculty chair/dean with that process 
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We understand that the Benefits Staff may be able to offer additional/alternative 
solutions based on their expertise and we would welcome those solutions in response 
to this request. 

4. Potential Resources: 

None 

	
Actions taken by Senate:
Charge will be sent to the Economics Benefits Committee. The committee is asked to work with Human Resources
to address the concerns addressed in this charge and create an FAQ that will help communication between HR
and Faculty. 


